

May 24, 2024

Godfrey Arinze Uzochukwu, Ph.D Chair, CASTNET Review Panel U.S. Environmental Protection Agency William Jefferson Clinton Federal Building Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Uzochukwu:

I would like to thank you, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Science Advisory Board and the Clean Air Status and Trends Network Review Panel for your April 10, 2024, letter, and report with recommendations regarding future operations and configurations of the CASTNET program. Consistent with the panel's perspectives, I value the long-term, high-quality data record, data transparency and consistency of operations across the network.

I am grateful for the panel's thoughtful consideration of the EPA's charge questions, including their useful method to help the agency prioritize network activities. As we carefully evaluate the recommendations and apply the provided methodology developed to inform future actions, I am committed to charting a successful path forward. I am confident that the insights provided will be critical in guiding our prioritization of the scientific and policy objectives for the network and our identification of which monitoring site locations, combination of locations or other monitoring features best meet the overall needs of the agency.

Should you or your colleagues have any questions regarding the next steps, Rona Birnbaum and Leif Hockstad would be pleased to assist you and are available at Birnbaum.Rona@epa.gov and Hockstad.Leif@epa.gov.

I appreciate the CASTNET Panel's scientific review of the monitoring network and the robust set of recommendations and tools to inform development of a successful path forward and look forward to continuing to work with you in the future. In the meantime, please accept my warmest wishes.

Sincerely yours,

Michael S. Regan



May 24, 2024

Kimberly L. Jones, Ph.D.
Chair, Science Advisory Board
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
William Jefferson Clinton Federal Building
Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Jones:

I would like to thank you, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Science Advisory Board and the Clean Air Status and Trends Network Review Panel for your April 10, 2024, letter, and report with recommendations regarding future operations and configurations of the CASTNET program. Consistent with the panel's perspectives, I value the long-term, high-quality data record, data transparency and consistency of operations across the network.

I am grateful for the panel's thoughtful consideration of the EPA's charge questions, including their useful method to help the agency prioritize network activities. As we carefully evaluate the recommendations and apply the provided methodology developed to inform future actions, I am committed to charting a successful path forward. I am confident that the insights provided will be critical in guiding our prioritization of the scientific and policy objectives for the network and our identification of which monitoring site locations, combination of locations or other monitoring features best meet the overall needs of the agency.

Should you or your colleagues have any questions regarding the next steps, Rona Birnbaum and Leif Hockstad would be pleased to assist you and are available at Birnbaum.Rona@epa.gov and Hockstad.Leif@epa.gov.

I appreciate the CASTNET Panel's scientific review of the monitoring network and the robust set of recommendations and tools to inform development of a successful path forward and I look forward to continuing to work with you in the future. In the meantime, please accept my warmest wishes.

Sincerely yours,

Michael S. Regan